Blinn College
Curriculum Committee
7 April 2006
Those attending the Curriculum Committee meeting Friday 7 April 2006 held via 2-way video included Martha Kline (Brenham Social Sciences ADC), Mark Bernier (Brenham Humanities DC), Bob Lovelidge (Counseling Services, Brenham), Ken French (Brenham Natural Science DC), Max Hibbs (Brenham Mathematics), Skip Ferguson (Brenham Business and Computer Science), Becky Garlick (Brenham Parallel Studies DC), Jay Nabors (Brenham Humanities), Tracy Sommerlatte (Brenham Fine Arts), Linda Flynn (Director of Library Services), Greg Hinze (Brenham Kinesiology DC), Nancy Wright (Bryan Humanities DC), Margie Dyer (Bryan Parallel Studies), Blanche Brick (Bryan Social Sciences DC), Bill Nix (Bryan Kinesiology DC), Jean Westbrook (Bryan Mathematics ADC), Jane Haggard (Bryan Fine Arts DC), Beatriz Arnillas (Bryan Fine Arts ADC), Judy Baker (Bryan Business and Computer Science DC), Ron Hammond (Bryan Mathematics DC), Bob Brick (Bryan Natural Science DC), Amy Jones (Bryan Child Development), Thena Parrott (Allied Health DC), Audrey Herbrich (Schulenburg Humanities Faculty)Scott Baehren (Director Sealy Campus), Barbara Pearson (VP Brazos County), John Beaver (Academic Affairs Bryan), Beth Lewis (Academic Affairs Brenham), Rebecca Richter (IR&E), Ron Lewis (Bryan, Counseling Services), Poppy Capehart (Bryan Counseling Services)
The meeting was called to order by President Jane Haggard at 1:05 p.m.
Nancy Wright and Mark Bernier presented a proposed list of additional THEA-liable courses to the committee.  The proposal would add the following courses to the list of prohibited courses for students in the event they failed a specific portion of the THEA exam (or any alternative test):
THEA Reading: ENGL 1301, ENGL 1302, PHIL 1301, PHIL 2306, PHIL 2321,  ARTS 1303, ARTS 1304, SOCI 1301, SOCI 2301, SOCI 2336

THEA Writing: ARTS 1303, ARTS 1304

It was noted that this would further restrict THEA-liable students from taking credit courses and require a corresponding increase in the necessary number of developmental reading and writing classes.  The proposal passes by a vote of 21-1

Ken French and Bob Brick proposed changing the prerequisites for BIOL 1406 and 1407 to include completion of READ 0306 (or its equivalent) with a grade of C or higher, or an equivalent passing standard score on THEA (or an equivalent test).  The proposal passed unanimously without comment. .
Tracy Sommerlatte proposed a change in the master course syllabus for SPCH 1311 to change from a performance based course to a survey based course .  A second proposal was made to add ARTS 1303 and 1304 to the list of possible core curriculum courses.  It was noted that such a request would be forwarded to the THECB for approval.  Both proposals passed unanimously without comment.

A sub-committee consisting of Ken French, Becky Garlick, Mark Bernier and Blanche Briche was formed for the purpose of selecting the next Chair of the Curriculum Committee.  The new Chair would be nominated at the next scheduled meeting of the Committee on 4/28/2006.

Dr. Johnston introduced a series of proposal to change certain degree completion and graduation requirements to the AA and AS degrees.  Each proposed change discussed and voted on individually. In the order that they were presented:
1.  Currently Blinn College requires 12 semester credit hours within the same subject matter 
to satisfy the Major Area of Concentration (ex: history, psychology, etc.)

PROPOSED:  Based upon comparisons with other community colleges similar to our 

campus and student enrollment circumstances as well as based upon the number of transfers from other schools Blinn admits annually, it is recommended that this 


requirement be enhanced by allowing 12 hours from the same division (Social 

Sciences, Humanities, Sciences, etc.) as well as allow students 12 hours in the same subject matter if they chose.

It was noted that the degree would indicate the area of emphasis using the name of the Division wherein the 12 hours would accumulate.  The proposal passed unanimoulsy

2.  Currently Blinn College requires 30 semester credit hours be taken IN RESIDENCE to satisfy degree requirements necessary to graduate.

PROPOSED:  Based upon comparisons with other community colleges similar to our campus and student enrollment circumstances as well as based upon the number of transfers from other schools Blinn admits annually, it is recommended that the residency requirement be reduced to 21 hours (or approximately33% of the current total number of hours necessary to complete our academic associate degree).

The proposal passed unanimously.
3.  Currently Blinn College requires 15 semester credit hours at the 2000 level be completed to satisfy degree requirements necessary to graduate.

PROPOSED:  Based upon comparisons with other community colleges similar to our 

campus and student enrollment circumstances as well as based upon the number of transfers from other schools Blinn admits annually, it is recommended that this 

requirement be eliminated.

It was noted that the current requirements state that the 15 hours at the 2000 level be taken in residence.  Following discussion concerning the possibility of granting a degree with little 2000 level coursework, the proposal as stated was voted down unanimously.  

Blanche Brick proposed the following alternative:  Blinn College requires 15 semester credit hours at the 2000 level be completed to satisfy degree requirements necessary to graduate.  There is no residence requirement on these hours.  This proposal passed by a vote of 19-3.
4.  Computer Science requirement currently is limited to the following description:



Computer Science (COSC 1301/BCIS 1305 or higher)
PROPOSED:  That the computer science requirement necessary to receive an associate 

degree be modified to accept, as most colleges, universities and many community 

colleges do, high school computer literacy as a satisfier of this requirement.  Where a student’s high school transcript does not reflect said literacy (through BCIS courses, etc.) then that student shall be required to take and pass a computer 

proficiency exam or enroll in COSC 1301/BCIS 1305 or higher).

Following a discussion concerning the possibility of reducing the number of COSC 1301 sections currently offered, and a concern about a loss of faculty positions, the proposal passed passed by a vote of 14-7.

5.  Blinn College requires a second Humanities course currently for completion of the Associate of Arts degree under its General Academic Requirements and is limited to the following description:


 
Humanities (any 2000 level literature/writing course)
PROPOSED:  That the second Humanities course be modified to specifically require:    

General Academic Elective(see advisor)
Following a discussion centering on the number of core classes required and the possibility that this would reduce the number of course hours below the required 42, this motion was tabled by a vote of 13-8. 

6.    
Humanities requirement with the Core Curriculum currently is limited to the following description:



Humanities (any 2000 level literature/writing course)
PROPOSED:  That any course listed within the Division of Humanities be acceptable as a satisfier of the core curriculum requirement.  This modifies the current degree plan from REQUIRING an English literature course and opens up the requirement to include Philosophy as well.  This will enable Blinn College to allow a student to take philosophy to satisfy Blinn core curriculum humanities requirements as well as enabling student to transfer said course to a college/university as a humanties 

satisfier at the receiving institution. 

The following course list was proposed as acceptable: ENGL 2322, 2323, 2327, 2328, 2332, 2333, PHIL 1301, 2306, 2321.  Given that restriction, the proposal passed unanimously.
7.  
Fine Arts requirement within the Core Curriculum currently is limited to Arts 1301 along with select other courses in the Division of Fine Arts in the current Blinn College bulletin.

PROPOSED:  That any course listed within the Division of Fine Arts be acceptable as a satisfier of the core curriculum requirement.

In the interest of time, this proposal was tabled unanimously.

Thena Parrott motioned to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Bob Brick and the meeting was adjourned at 3:10 p.m.
Bill Nix made a motion to adjourn; the motion was seconded by Bob Brick.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted – 
Ron Hammond
